DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND
2405 GUN SHED ROAD
JOINT BASE SAN ANTONIO FORT SAM HOUSTON, TX 78234-1223

FEB2 8§ 2019

Dear Army Fee Assiétance Family:

On 28 February 2019, the Secretary of the Army temporarily rescinded Army
Directive 2018-27 (Rebalance of Army Child Care Fee Assistance). As a result, the .
Army Fee Assistance Program will continue to operate in accordance with the Army

policy currently in place.

The Secretary intends to use this time to consider any adjustments to the program.
If you have questions about this letter or Army Directive 2018-27, please contact my
Army Fee Assistance Team at usarmy.jbsa.imcom-fmwrc.mbx.army-fee-
assistance@mail.mil. For questions related to your current' Army fee assistance
account, please contact Child Care Aware of America at msp@usa.childcareaware.org.

Sincerely,

- B
—_—

BRADLEY A. BECKER
Lieutenant General, USA
‘Commanding



